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Our Mission: Enriching Individual Life Journeys.

THE

Visitation Update  
Based on New “Guidelines”
Dear Residents, Families, and Friends:
In the last several days, the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services (CMS) and the state of Ohio Department 
of Health, issued several new “guidelines” for how nursing 
homes and assisted living must function in our work to 
ensure optimal safety and security for residents and 
partners.  Find below the new and/or updated regulations:

•  At this point, assisted living and nursing residents 
must still practice social distancing protocols in group
settings – six feet between each participant.

•  Concurrent therapy and group therapy is now 
permitted for residents not in quarantine and with 
social distancing protocols maintained.
•		The	campus	may	now	offer	outpatient	therapy	for	all

Otterbein Sunset residents.
•  Eye protection (face shields or goggles) must be worn 

by visitors to residents in communities located in a 
county designated as red or yellow – at this point in time
Lucas County is in a YELLOW status.  Otterbein Sunset 
will provide the face shields in advance of every visit, 
and the shields/goggles will be disposed of or sanitized 
following the visit.

•  Visitors to assisted living and/or nursing residents must
escorted to and from the resident’s room and/or the 
designated visitation area.  We ask that when you are 
ready	to	leave,	you	simple	pull	the	call	light	and	staff	will	
escort you to the closest exit.

•  Compassionate care visits can now be extended to 
include residents with 1) new orders for antipsychotic, 
antidepressant or appetite stimulants; 2) when dementia 
has progressed; 3) when the resident is no longer 
responding to a loved one during window or virtual 
visit; or 4) should family members mention that they 
notice a change in an resident’s grooming, cognition or 
appearance, while conducting window or virtual visit.
•		Effective	April	5,	2021,	monthly	base-line	testing	of	
residents	for	the	COVID-19	virus	will	no	longer	be	
required.  Testing will continue based upon symptoms 
and/or contact and positive results per our guidelines.

The new “guidelines” contain some good news, but also 
a	couple	of	new	restrictions	as	defined	by	CMS	and	the	

ODH; but clearly all are intended to help provide optimal 
safety and protection for those we serve, and those of us, 
including you, that serve them.
Thank you for your continued support of us throughout this 
COVID journey.  We are so happy that you are able to visit 
and enjoy time together again as a family!  If you have any 
questions, please feel free to reach out to any member of 
our leadership team.. 
The new “guidelines” contain some good news, but also 
a	couple	of	new	restrictions	as	defined	by	CMS	and	the	
ODOH; but clearly all are intended to help provide optimal 
safety and protection for those we serve, and those of us, 
including you, that serve them.
CONCERN: INDOOR visitation is allowed in senior care 
communities in Ohio designated as GREEN or YELLOW 
by CMS. Lucas County had a COVID-19 positivity rate of 
7.2% last week, 8.8% this week. Rates are announced each 
Monday, the next release April 5. Since Lucas County is 
identified as RED, Otterbein Sunset House and Otterbein 
Sunset Village will be forced to suspend INDOOR 
visitations, except in cases on compassionate care.
Our	plea	–	If	you	aren’t	already	on-board,	please	step	up	and	
vaccinate. INDOOR visitation is extremely valuable to our 
residents, your loved ones, and our partners.
Otterbein Sunset House and Otterbein Sunset Village 
Facebook Page
Please visit Facebook and Like the “Otterbein Sunset 
House” page or “Otterbein Sunset Village” page or both! 
This is a great way to receive exciting news and information 
that is happening on each campus. Including the many fun 
activities the elders are participating in.

August 2021

Don’t forget about Medicare 
open enrollment
Medicare open enrollment – also known as 
Medicare’s annual election period – runs from 
October 15 through December 7 each year.

Although Medicare’s open enrollment period ends 
on December 7 each year, extended enrollment 
opportunities are available to people in areas where 
FEMA declares an emergency or major disaster that 
hampers your ability to complete your enrollment 
during the normal window.

During this annual window, Medicare plan enrollees 
can reevaluate their coverage – whether it’s Original 
Medicare with supplemental drug coverage, or 
Medicare Advantage – and make changes or purchase 
new policies if they want to do so.

During the Medicare open enrollment period, you can:

 • Switch from Original Medicare to Medicare Advantage (as long as you’re enrolled in both  
  Medicare Part A and Part B, and you live in the Medicare Advantage plan’s service area).

 • Switch from Medicare Advantage to Original Medicare 
  (plus a Medicare Part D plan, and possibly a Medigap plan).

 • Switch from one Medicare Advantage plan to another.

 • Switch from one Medicare Part D prescription drug plan to another.

	 •	 Enroll	in	a	Medicare	Part	D	plan	if	you	didn’t	enroll	when	you	were	first	eligible	for	Medicare.	
  If you haven’t maintained other creditable coverage, a late-enrollment penalty may apply.

For more Information visit www.medicareresources.org/medicare-open-enrollment/.
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From Around Our Communities

Sunset House l Themed Dining  
The Otterbein Sunset House culinary team rolled up their 
sleeves for a themed dining experience. Residents enjoyed 
the tastes of New Orleans while entertainer Mike Williams 
played old and new jazz favorites on the saxophone.

Sunset Village l Lunch Outing
Otterbein Sunset Village residents had an amazing ride 
out to Port Clinton recently to the Gideon Owen Wine 
Company (formerly Mon Ami). All enjoyed a delicious lunch 
and even better company!

Sunset Village l Matching Game
Otterbein Fieldstone Villas at Sunset Village Residents 
supplied school day pictures and played a matching game 
of who’s who in the neighborhood!!

Upcoming Events 

Sunset House l Scarecrow Drive 
Get into the fall spirit with our Scarecrow Drive 
through the week of 10/21-31! 

Otterbein Sunset House and Vendors 
will be creating scarecrows to 
decorate the outskirts of the drive 
and we encourage families and elders 
to participate. Design a Scarecrow 
and place a laminated sign with your 
family’s name. 
Contact Kallie Inman at kallie.inman@
otterbein.org to participate.

Sunset House l Spooktacular Parade
Spooktacular Parade on 10/24 from 2-3:30PM. 
The community will drive through 
the campus for a safe, drive thru 
trick or treat!  Elders will be able 
to watch from their windows or 
from sidewalks and see children 
dressed in their costumes and 
decorated cars! We also need candy 
or small trinket donations for the 
spooktacular parade.  Families and 
friends	can	drop	them	off	at	the	front	reception	desk.

Sunset Village l Trick-or-Treating 
Join Otterbein Fieldstone Villas at Sunset Village 
October 28th for a fang-tastic time trick-or-treating. 
The Community will be going 
door to door at the Villas and we 
encourage residents to dress up 
or decorate the front of your Villa.  
More information to come in the 
October Update!

Upcoming Events 


